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Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645 - Room 3 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 

John Mahan, Frank Crowley, 
David Nixon, David 







Sadoski, Vahan Khachadoorian, Jan Bowers and 







Lee Culver

RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:


Eric Beebe, Lee Ames
OTHERS PRESENT:




Ben Layton, Mary Henderson,  
PUBLIC MEETING

· Recreation and Youth Commission

Beach Rules and Regulations Drone Amendment 

September 27th, 2016 at 5:30 PM
The Harwich Recreation and Youth Commission will hold a Public Meeting on Tuesday, September 27th, 2016, before their regular monthly meeting. The meeting will be held at the Harwich Community Center, 100 Oak Street, Harwich, Activity Room 3, for the purpose of reviewing the proposed amendment to the Town of Harwich Beach Rules and Regulations in regard to prohibiting the use of drones on public beaches.

All members of the public having an interest in this topic are cordially invited to attend this meeting and provide information and testimony relevant to these proposals.  

A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to close the public hearing; the motion was seconded by David Sadoski. Vote is unanimous. 6 in favor.  
A motion was made by Lee Culver to adopt the language suggested by Town legal advice to update the Town Beach Rules and Regulations adding Rule #20 - “The launching, operation, landing or retrieving of drones on Harwich public beaches is prohibited”; the motion was seconded by David Nixon. Vote was unanimous. 6 in favor.
GUESTS:
· Ben Layton and Mary Henderson, Harwich Mariners, Harwich Athletic Association. – They presented a plan and went over all of the features for a 24’ x 24’ restroom facility at Whitehouse Field to Commission members. The facility is ADA compliant and to be constructed on a concrete slab foundation. The location would be set back on the third base line. They asked the Commission for their support in going forward on the project and accompaniment for meeting with the BOS. The estimate they have been given is $ 150k. They have been raising funds for this project for a number of years.   
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to accept the plan and location for the project as presented and to support moving forward on the WHF restroom facility and donation of the building to the Town once the project is completed; the motion was seconded by David Nixon. Vote was unanimous. 6 in favor. 
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
· Approval of Commission meeting minutes from 8/23/16 
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to approve the minutes from 8/23/16 as written; the motion was seconded by Frank Crowley. Vote is in favor. 5 in favor, 1 abstains.  

· Director’s Report 9/27/16 –
· Fall 2016 Programs - Sign ups for fall programming are going very well and we have added a few programs to the list I gave the commission last month; Youth Golf Clinic, and a trip to a New England Revolution Game at Gillette Stadium.  
· New England Revolution Game Trip - I met recently with a program person from Chatham Recreation and a representative from the New England Revolution regarding sending some of our travel league soccer teams to a game in late October.   Working together with Chatham we would be able to offer half price tickets to players and their families.  We are spreading the word through our travel league coaches to gage interest before pre-purchasing tickets. 
· Brooks Phase 3 Update - We have received a very favorable bid from East Coast Seal Coating on the tennis court resurfacing part of the project.  This will be voted on by the Commission at their September meeting and the Board of Selectmen will vote at their subsequent meeting.  I will be meeting with Historic Committee on September 21 regarding approval for our pavilion part of the project.  Once we have their approval, that RFP will go out as well. I will update the Commission on the results of the Historic Committee meeting.   The Town Engineer is working on RFP for the rest of the project.  He has staked out area for new parking lot and will be staking out area for new half basketball court so that Highway can start clearing where they need to.  Boo told me that they would be able to have the clearing done within the month.  
· Brooks Phase 4 - Commission will be voting on final dollar amount request at the September meeting and what will be included in total request.  
· Whitehouse Field Irrigation - Commission will also be voting on CPC request for irrigation system replacement at Whitehouse Field.  Brian from the Highway Department is supposed to be providing a quote for the project by the meeting.  
· Whitehouse Field Fencing - the Town Engineer and I are putting on the final touches to the fencing project and should have it out to bid within the next week or two.  
· Summer #’s - I emailed out all the summer numbers for daily passes, parking violations, beach vendors last week and I will have a report on beach sticker sales from the Treasurer’s Office by the time of our meeting.  Beach sticker sales were down $5k and daily passes were up $480. 
· Beach Book Lending Stations - I recently saw a book lending station at a beach in Wellfleet that I thought could be a great service to add to some of our beaches.  It is a small box on a pole or mounted on a shed or restroom that would contain a number of books that people can feel free to take to read on the beach; in turn, the patrons of the beach could leave books in the box for someone else to take.  I will pass around sample pictures of the one’s they use on some beaches in the Town of Dennis.  If the commission finds this idea favorable, I will start putting together some prices.  
· Commission Report to the Board of Selectmen - The Recreation Commission annual report will be on Monday October 24. 
· Annual Presentation to the Capital Outlay Committee - I will be presenting to the Capital Outlay Committee on October 12 at 5pm at Town Hall.  
· Budget Report - A current budget report was given to Commission members  
· Chairman’s Report, John Mahan
· No Report
· Liaison Reports  
· Community Preservation Committee, David Nixon
· No Report
· Facilities Committee, Lee Culver

· The Community Center Annual Children’s Halloween party is scheduled for Monday October 31st.
· The Halloween “Boo”tique has begun taking donations and the “Boo”tique to give out free Halloween costumes is scheduled for Friday October 21st. 
· The Facilities Committee has received a grant for cameras on the outside of the building.  
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· Email from Mike Strangfeld of Mad Dogs would like to bid on vending hot dogs next summer at Bank Street Beach. The Commission would like Eric to check on limiting the cart size to one parking space only in the RFP.  
· Letter from Sherri Cocchioua - Gazebo Ramp. She is asking the Commission to add a ramp to the back of the gazebo at Brooks Park and put a chain across the front of the stairs into the gazebo. The Commission will take the requests under advisement.
OLD BUSINESS
· Brooks Park - Phase 3 updates – 1. The additional parking area has been staked out, we are just waiting on Highway to begin project. 2. Tennis court re-surface – See New Business 3. The Pavilion is to being re-designed adding newels, wrapped posts and cedar shingles.
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to move the fit track location to Veteran’s Memorial Field Complex from Brooks Park; motion seconded by Lee Culver. The motion is in favor, 5 in favor 1 against.
· Whitehouse Field fencing update – We are replacing all of the fencing. The fabric netting can be reused.
· 2017 CPC Requests vote – 
· 1. Whitehouse Field Irrigation replacement $28,500
· 2. Brooks Park Phase 4 (playground upgrade, 2nd bathhouse, drinking fountains and trash cans  $167,900

· 3. Fitness Trail stations at Veterans Memorial Field Complex $13,800

A motion was made by Lee Culver to submit the 3 aforementioned CPC articles to CPC for the FY18 Town Meeting budget; motion was seconded by Jan Bowers. Vote was unanimous, 6 in favor.

NEW BUSINESS 
· Brooks tennis court resurfacing bid vote.
A motion was made by David Nixon to accept the bid for Brooks Park court resurfacing by East Coast Sealcoating for $19,550; motion was seconded by Lee Culver. Vote was unanimous, 6 in favor. 
· Capital Outlay Requests – Frank Crowley would like to put a restroom facility on the plan for FY22 for Cahoon’s Road Beach. 
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday October 25th, 2016 at 5:30 pm 

OPEN SESSION*

· Discussion ensued about creating a plan for revitalization of Sand Pond, including a new restroom facility and a playground area.
ADJOURN MEETING

A motion to adjourn was made by Vahan Khachadoorian at 7:15 pm, the motion was seconded by Lee Culver; vote was unanimous. 

Submitted by:


Lee Ames, Executive Assistant

Harwich Recreation & Youth

Secretary to the Commission
